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Minutes of ACPA AGM 2014 – Norwich

Present: Jill Pope (JP), Lindsay Smith (LS), Lesley Hugill (LH), Jenny Watson (JW), Jane James (JJ), Anne Bradley (AB), Claire-Louise Sandell (CLS), Ann Price, Morag Trayner (MT), Cathy Jenkins, Alex cooper, Jocelyn Hopkins, Joanne Bushell, Karen Ashman.

 The meeting was opened by the ACPA President, Jill Pope, who welcomed everyone pointing out that ACPA was now 8years old and going from strength to strength.

1. Apologies: Received from Helen Murray (HM), Claire Stevens (CS) and Lesley Smith.

2. Minutes of last AGM: Were not available, however as they had been reviewed at the last teleconference the President decided that they could be formally adopted at the next AGM. There will be minutes from the 2012 & 2013 AGM at our 2014 meeting
3. Matters arising: In 2011 changes were made to the constitution to bring the offices of ACPA in line with the BOA. Subsequently it was decided that our organisation did not need as many presidential positions as the BOA. Therefore to clarify this ACPA will have the offices of President, Vice President and Past President. The constitution will be amended to reflect this.
4. Presidents Report: Jill began by saying that due to the wealth of experience and skills within the organisation it would be good to have a map available showing where practitioners are carrying out different areas of practice. Anyone wishing to develop skills in a particular area could contact other members for advice or a visit. JJ pointed out that this was available from the website if members had filled in their account details and added their specialist interests. JP urged members to check that their details were up to date.
Jill has previously spoken about sustainability and continuity and pointed out that both she and the Vice President (LH) will be stepping down next year. It was felt that we needed to co-opt members to step into these roles. We would welcome anyone who would like to serve as a co-opted member; it would be a good way to see how the committee and the various roles work. The key message is that we need to sustain and build.

5. Treasures Report: JW reported that we are in the black. At present 
we have is £7000.00 in the account but the conference fees will be subtracted from this figure. The question of raising the membership fee has been raised. JW felt that in spite of a loss in 2012-2013 (to which the cost of a planning meeting for the committee was included) we would still be in profit with the current membership fee of £30.00/year.The general feeling was that considering the economic climate the membership fee should remain at the present rate.
JP asked for a show of hands – unanimous.
The next audit of the accounts will be at the end of 2014.

    6.
      Membership Report: AB reported that our membership has remained 
      fairly constant. To date we have 83 members. In view of increasing     

                  and sustaining membership the members were asked to think about
                  what they would like the organisation to provide to meet individual 

                  needs. Any suggestions or ideas would always be very welcome and 

                  can either be sent to individual committee members or via the website.

                  AB reminded members that the membership year starts on 1st October.

      Prompt payment makes the job easier particularly when compiling 

                  membership lists for forthcoming meetings i.e. BOA, BHS and BASK.

                  Members were politely asked to either email or post notice of     


      membership renewal, indicating method of payment.
7.      Website Update: JJ explained that over the past 12 months there has

been investment in the site which has had a face lift resulting in positive feedback

There are now You Tube clips of hip and knee examination and an
area for specimen business cases.
CS is helping with the email side of the website management.

Healthcare Events courses on hip fractures are advertised in return for displaying our logo and flyers in their delegate packs. There is a meeting on virtual clinics for fractured neck of femur soon. ACPA members are entitled to 20% discount.

We have not had a recent report on hit rates for the site recently.

JJ will ask the site designer for regular reports.

8.      Committee Positions: JW has completed her term as treasurer. She is 
willing to stand for another term of office in the absence of further nominations.

There were no nominations.

JW proposed by MT

JW seconded by LS

While at the BHS in March of this year LS & JP independently spoke to Mark Goodson a member from Wales.

He indicated that he would like to be more involved with ACPA

JP proposed co-opting him to the committee

Seconded by LS

Morag Trayner was also co-opted by JP

Any Other Business: There was no other business

JP thanked the committee for their support and team work and closed the meeting.
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